

Hahei Store Hahei RD 1 Whitianga 3591

Hahei Residents & Ratepayers Association

e-mail: chair@haheiratepayers.co.nz

28 January 2019

Thames Coromandel Private Bag Thames

Attention: Rob Williams, CEO; Thames Coromandel District Council

Copy: Ross Ashby, Allan Tiplady, Ian Carter, Karen Vowles

Subject: Cathedral Cove Trail / Intersection Signage

Dear Rob

First of all, Best Wishes for 2019

At the Hahei Ratepayers and Resident Association committee meeting on Sunday, 27 January 2019, concerns were expressed over issues regarding the proposed Cathedral Cove Gateway project signage and the associated negative connotations. We agreed that we should try and broker a resolution to the issue.

We believe that it is essential that the affected parties clearly understand TCDC's position on this matter.

Could you therefore please tell us TCDC's position on the following issues

- Background of TCDC staff involvement and role in signage proposed for the Cathedral Cove Gateway trail at the Hahei Beach and Link Road intersection.
- TCDC's policy with respect promoting new business ventures, such as Cathedral Cove Gateway.
- The status of your agreement with Ian Carter/Cathedral Cove Gateway project.
- Your plans to resolve the signage issue.
- Your plans for upgrading Lees Road
- Your plans to consult with Lees Road residents

In principle, our position is that this a matter that should be resolved by the developer of the project. The signage does not directly affect our members, however, in the best interest of the Hahei community and businesses, we wish to expedite a speedy resolution.

We look forward to your response so we can all work together for the good of all.

Yours faithfully

John North

Secretary

Hahei Residents and Ratepayers Association